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NEWS LETTER FOR MID TERM OF THIRD TERM 2010/2011


As usual, the term started in an exhilarating manner both for the students and staff. Since it has never been our custom to engage in a hit-and-miss, the learning process started on the first day of resumption. It is all to the glory of God/Allah radiating in our activities and we are grateful to him.

APPRECIATION

We heartily appreciate parents and guardian of our students without whose effort Lagooz would not have attained the stage it is today, barely after five years of academic business. What with your golden suggestions and quick response to our needs, we say a big THANK YOU. In fact, the relationship has gone beyond being business patners; we are just like a family out to achieve the best for our children. As a matter of fact, your contributions have been prodigious. We pray that God in his infinite mercy will richly bless not only you but also your entire family and whatever you do to earn your livelihood.

SCHOOL   FEES

In this regard, too, parents and guardians have shown appreciable wisdom and understanding. The response to payment of school fees is commendable.


Nevertheless, there are few who still delay payment. To such parents and guardians, we pray for divine providence and encourage them to do their utmost best to ensure prompt payment.


We normally expect payment of school fees on or before the resumption date. So, by simple logic, one is supposed to calculate properly and save towards it. However, we, too, understand the effects of the dangling and fluctuating inflationary trend in the country but payment of school fees helps us to plan better and provide all the necessary working and learning tools for each term.

BOARDING FACILITIES

We have said it repeatedly that students need life outside their immediate homes to the school hostel. The advantages are numerous, but the important ones are that it allows for interaction with students from diverse homes, tribes and culture. Again, it builds in the student a competitive disposition, which will trigger off the spirit of passion for and commitment to studies and academic activities. How else can it be put?


The child learns how to do certain things on his or her own thus engendering in him or her  the spirit of creativity. Lagooz College has an ultra-modern building; designed to sound architectural taste and this is where the hostel is located. Their convenience is superb and kept clean twenty-four hours. A Sick Bay is right inside the hostel and there are qualified nurses and medical officers who handle minor ailments while serious ones are referred to our school hospital. They are served wholesome food prepared by experienced cooks.


Again, there are separate hostels for boys and girls supervised by resident hostel masters and matron respectively. Your child needs a serene learning environment like Lagooz hostel. Besides, for the sake of mental and physical fitness, hostel students practice aerobics on weekends while they are taught computer studies and music. For every enquiry on hostel, contact the Principal in person or phone:  08023852010.

CO-CURRICULAR ACTIVITIES

This term witnessed a lot of co-curricular activities beginning with our CAREER DAY from 7th-9th June, FATHER’S DAY which took place on 19th and our OPEN DAY June 20th – 21st June 2011.


During the Career Day, students from other schools were invited for quiz competition and debate. The contest was keen and exciting. At the end of the day, our invitees went home fulfilled not only because of the competition but also because of the innovative speeches from the distinguished resource persons who addressed the audience.


The FATHER’S DAY was a forum for interacting with and appreciating parents. It was exciting and successful. Parents were commended for their unquantifiable contributions towards the mission and vision of Lagooz Schools.

             It is also pertinent to mention here that in Lagooz Schools, the students are taught some handcrafts, such as bead stringing, fishery and animal husbandry. These things will enable them establish cottage industries of their own in future. We train the children to participate in other activities that will complement their salaries in future.

EXCURSION
One of the outstanding traditions of Lagooz Schools is to take the students out on excursion. Through our excursions, the students have visited Olumo Rock in Abeokuta, Eleko Beach along Ajah-Epe Road and many companies within Lagos Metropolis.


Towards the end of the second term, students of Lagooz went on an excursion to Ghana and visited such interesting places as Akosombo Dam, University of Legon and Nigerian Embassy. This excursion lasted for five days in Ghana.

EXTERNAL   EXAMINATIONS/COMPETITIONS

Lagooz Schools, the citadel of excellence, have demonstrated beyond measure that the teachers are qualified, hardworking and knowledgeable. Students of Lagooz Schools have supported this claim through their huge success, with top grades, in SSCE, NECO and even UTME. Today, we are proud that we have students who passed through Lagooz in all the universities within Nigeria while others have gone abroad also for further studies.


Each time students of Lagooz go out for competitions, they return with flying colours. A casing point is the just concluded Lagos Carnival. A female student of Lagooz took the second position as queen among all the invited schools in Lagos State. We thank God/Allah for his blessings and favour.


Dear esteemed parents and guardians, we are happy with you in our relationship as family members. We pray that God will sustain the relationship and continue to bless you. We are grateful.  Be Blessed.

_____________________

E. O. Otubela (Mrs)

Principal.

 






















